CON Meeting at Hartford Pizza Ranch 11/26/10

Meeting called to order by Lori Richards

Secretary’s Report by Dianne Englund
Motion made by Penny Peterson, seconded by Billie Rederth to accept Secretary’s Report, motion passed.  

Treasurer’s report by Dorine Bennett. 
Discussion of income and expenses from show, income from silent auction, and donations for ribbons. Motion made by Penny seconded by Doug to accept Treasurer’s Report, motion passed.

Old Business:
Lori reported that trail ride was fun, but there was not a huge attendance because of weather. Donations of food were taken for a local food pantry.

New Business: 
Discussion regarding the 2011 show. 

It was decided to have the show in conjunction with the POA club, with division of expenses at 60/40.  Motion by Terri, seconded by Doug, motion passed.

It was suggested that each club will have colored stall cards, such as pink/green to be placed on stall to designate which club is billed for what stalls.  This will help in charging the exhibitor correctly and dividing the expenses for each club.

It was suggested that we have job descriptions for helpers for the 2011 show. This will help members know their duties and keep the show running smoothly.  We want to have the opportunity for members to have time to show their horse.  

It was suggested to ask Ron and Janie Hendricks to again help with announcing and ring stewarding for the show.  They did an excellent job.  A complimentary RV parking spot will be offered them, to be paid for by the club.  A motion was made by Doug and seconded by Billie to invite them to be guests at the annual banquet to thank them for their help in 2010, motion carried.

It was suggested that perhaps FFA and 4H clubs might be considered for cleanup help.

Dorine made a motion that Lori hire judges for the show, seconded by Doug, motion passed. Dorine will arrange getting hotel rooms for the judges. A two day show is planned.

We still need to nail down plans for shavings, tractor and the grounds.

Year End Awards
Motion made by Terri and seconded by Penny to have the awards budget at $500.00, motion passed.  It was decided to give SD wine and engraved glasses.  Terri will call area wineries to see if we could get a discount or special deals.

Lori will contact Denise to ask her to do certificates for year end awards. 

There was discussion about where to have the year end banquet.  It was suggested to go with Mad Marys in Flandreau.  Billie will call about reservations. A date of February 5th was recommended, with 5:30 social hour, 6:30 meal, awards to follow. 

Next meeting:
We will talk about goals for the year and possibly having practice of horse show duties to help members.

Respectfully submitted by Dianne M. Englund


